
Our January General Meeting will honor our new American Dental As-
sociation Life Members. Life Members are those members who have 
been a member for thirty consecutive years or forty total years and are 
age sixty-five years or older. Younger dentists should attribute at least 
part of their success to the achievements of our Life Members. Life 
Members deserve to be recognized for their many years of dedication 

and devoted service to the dental profession and to the association. During our dental 
careers, there are only a limited number of opportunities to be acknowledged by our 
colleagues. I urge all MCDS members to attend this important meeting.
The New Jersey Dental Association Officers and Directors will also be present at the 
January General Meeting. They will report to you about the legislative and regula-
tory issues that have involved our profession during the previous year. One example 
of a key regulatory battle that NJDA is aggressively fighting on our behalf involves 
amalgam separators. It is the intent of the Department of Environmental Protection 
to mandate the use of best management practices for the recovery and recycling of 
amalgam waste. This will include the installation of amalgam separators. The average 
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GENERAL MEETING – Tuesday, January 17, 2006
THE PINES  Route 27 • Edison, NJ

Registration .............................................................................................................................................6:00 
Business Meeting ....................................................................................................................................6:30 
Dinner & Speaker ...................................................................................................................................7:00

Continued on page 2

General Meetings and CE  2005-2006
Program Chairperson 

Dr. Scott Galkin

January 17, 2006
NJDA Officers Night/Induction of New 

Life Members

February 21, 2006
Dr. John Molinari

“Update on Vaccine Recommendations”

March 21, 2006
Dr. Gerald Greitzer

“Adhesive Dentistry”

April 18, 2006
Dr. Michael Glick

“Emerging Infectious Diseases: An Up-
date for Dental Healthcare Providers” 

May 16, 2006
STAFF NIGHT

Acting Presidents’ Messages ... Stephen Lawson

Middlesex County Dental Society Councils and Committees
Joel Leizer ................. ADA Delegate ..........................254-7733
Peter Clemente .......... ADA Alternate Delegate  ..........985-1666
Peter DeSciscio.......... ADPAC .....................................826-1530
Araceli Ziemba .......... Annual Session .........................297-0588
Mark Vitale ................ Dental Benefits .........................494-7575
Robert Ashmen .......... Dental Education ......................846-6366
Daniel Krantz ............ Governmental Affairs ...............469-8083

Joseph Fertig ............. Judicial Council ........................940-1111
Scott Galkin  .............. Membership ..............................750-2600
Richard Kahn ............. NJDA State Trustee ..................828-6622
Nancy Villa ................ NJDA Alt. State Trustee ...........679-2323
John Fahsbender ........ Peer Review ..............................356-1313
Ethan Glickman ......... Relief ........................................572-4244

– NJDA COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES –

Ira Rosen.................... Budget and Finance ..................422-7440
Cavan Brunsden ........ Children's Dental Health Mo. ...679-2323
Mark Schambra ......... Continuing Education ...............846-6366

Constantine Simos ..... Corporate Sponsorship .............247-8083
Ethan Glickman ......... Mentor ......................................572-4244
Cavan Brunsden ........ Special Olympics ......................679-2323

– MCDS COMMITTEE CHAIRPEOPLE –

See our website for a complete list of Board Members and their contact information

Business Editor: Dr. Constantine Simos
109 Livingston Ave, New Brunswick, NJ 08901

Tel:732-247-8083 • Fax:732-247-8100
Emeritus Editor: Dr. Theodore Symanski (1898-1998)
Content Editor: Dr. Mitchell Weiner 732-297-4900 
Layout Editor: Dr. Robert Silverstein 732-846-8686 
Website Editor: Dr. Robert Silverstein 732-846-8686 
Acting President: Dr. Stephen Lawson 908-753-6060 
President Elect: Dr. Stephen Lawson 908-753-6060 
Vice President: Dr. Robert Silverstein 732-846-8686 
Treasurer: Dr. James Courey 732-422-7440 
Secretary: Dr. Mark Vitale 732-494-7575
Program Chair: Dr. Scott Galkin 732-750-2600

St. Peter's Medical Library
Members of the Middlesex County Dental 
Society are allowed to borrow dental materi-
als from the Medical Library at Saint Peter’s 
University Hospital.  A valid ADA ID must be 
presented in order to borrow materials. Here 
is a list of some of the materials in the dental 
collection:
• Excellence in Cosmetic Dentistry-Video Se-

ries; • Gordon Christensen Video Tapes;  
• Journal of Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery; 
• Oral Surgery, Oral Medicine, Oral Pathol-
ogy, Oral Radiology, and Endodontics.

Information about the Medical Library,  
including hours of operation, can be found at 

www.stpeterslibrary.com

NJDA Officers Meeting and New Life Membership Presentations
Come hear the stories behind the legislative and legal battles won on your behalf by NJDA this year from 
the dedicated officers. This annual event is an opportunity to meet the NJDA Directors and General Counsel 
and to witness first hand their dedication to our members. You will never ask the question, “What is orga-
nized dentistry doing for me?” after this evening. It will provide you with the opportunity to learn how to use 
NJDA’s vast resources to get the most of your membership. In addition, a special presentation to our deserving 
New Life Members will be featured.

Happy New Year  
2006!
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MCDS Board of Trustees Report

Published at the office of Dr. Robert Silverstein
www.MCDSofNJ.org   login: mcds

password: sy

- November 8, 2005 -
Attendance: Ashmen, Brunsden, Courey, Galkin, Glickman, Kahn, Krantz, 
Lawson, Leizer, Schambra, Silverstein, Simos, Villa, Vitale, Weiner
Acceptance of Minutes-vote unanimous.
Acting President’s Report-Stephen Lawson
A letter was faxed to Mr. Arthur Meisel stating that the Middlesex County Den-
tal Society Board of Trustees nominates Dr. Daniel Krantz for Vice President of 
the New Jersey Dental Association. Middlesex County Dental Society may have 
2 of its members, Dr. Daniel Krantz and Dr. Richard Kahn, with State Officer 
positions.
The Middlesex County Dental Society 2006 proposed budget will be voted on at 
the January General Meeting.
Mr. John Sessa, the accountant for MCDS, was asked for his suggestions regard-
ing investment of our available reserves. Mr. Sessa recommended a high yield 
savings account and short term CDs. A search was conducted for different bank 
offerings and was presented to MCDS Secretary, Dr. Jim Courey. 
A committee consisting of Drs. Lawson, Brunsden, Courey, Prabhu, Silverstein, 
Villa, Weiner and Ziemba met on November 15 to discuss how to use our avail-
able reserves for the benefit of our membership. Suggestions included free CE, 
free hands-on CE, staff CE, PAC contributions, hygiene scholarships, radio 
advertising and Annual Session MCDS cocktail party.
I attended the NJDA House of Delegates Meeting on November 9. MCDS was 
well represented as 11 of our 13 delegates were present.
I will be the Middlesex representative to serve on the Council on Nominations. 
The meeting is scheduled on January 25.
Secretary’s Report-Mark Vitale
The component was requested by NJDA to select a member to serve with our 
state trustee as a voting member of the council on nominations. Dr. Lawson will 
serve as such member, and Dr. Krantz will take Dr. Kahn’s position on the com-
mittee since Dr. Kahn Is being nominated for Treasurer of NJDA.
Treasurer’s Report-James Courey
See full report on page 3.
NJDA Trustee’s Report-Richard Kahn
See full report under NJDA Noteworthy News on page 4
Committee Reports:
Corporate Sponsorship-Constantine Simos
Corporate Sponsorship: Smith Barney Financial Has offered to sponsor a cock-
tail hour at one of our upcoming meetings. Tentatively, they will sponsor the 
April lecture with Dr. Michael Glick.
I have been in touch with a regional manager with Metrex in order to arrange 
sponsorship for Dr. Molinari’s lecture. They are very interested but will finalize 
their commitment by next month.
Old Business
Dr. Courey reported on behalf of the committee that was to review the use of 
available funds in the money market account. The funds which are kept with 
Magyar Bank will be moved into a new savings program which will pay an 
interest rate of 3.6% rather than the 1.25% that is currently paid. The feasibility 
of placing some funds into a CD will be explored. 
The committee also made six suggestions for the use of the money in the money 
market account: sponsor a free CE program for members, sponsor free CE for 
staff, make a donation to PAC, sponsor a hygiene scholarship, have MCDS 
pay for the President to attend the NJDA annual session, and run radio spots to 
promote dentistry. The board decided that it would be prudent at this time to 
investigate sponsoring a free CE program for members and  consider donating 
funds to PAC.
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Presidents’s Message – Continued from Page 1

cost to dental offices is between $1000-
$2000 for purchase and installation, and an 
additional $750-$1250 a year for operation 
and maintenance. NJDA has been meet-
ing with the Department of Environmental 
Protection, the Governor’s office and key 
staff to remove the requirement for amal-
gam separators from the best management 
practices. Dentistry continues to thrive due 
to the steadfast efforts of NJDA. 
The NJDA officers and directors and the 
MCDS Board of Trustees are also inter-
ested in your opinions, comments and sug-
gestions on the association’s benefits and 
services. This is an ideal opportunity for 
all members to learn how to become ac-
tive members at both the county and state 
levels. The MCDS Board of Trustees is ac-
tively seeking members to join our Board. 
Dentistry is constantly changing and recent 
graduates are faced with unique obstacles. 
Please accept my message as an invitation 
to join us at our monthly Board meetings 
(the Tuesday before each General Meet-
ing, 6:30pm, at the NJDA Headquarters 
building on Route 1 in North Brunswick). 
Our officers, council representatives and 
committee chairpeople want to meet you!
Lastly, Give Kids a Smile National Den-
tal Access Day will be held on Friday, 
February 3, 2006. This one day event is 
part of the month long Children’s Den-
tal Health Month. Last year,  more than 
10,000 dentists across the country treated  
485,700 children. Dr. Cavan Brunsden is 
an MCDS member and the CDHM State-
wide Chairman. Dentists, auxiliaries and 
staff can volunteer at Middlesex County 
College, JFK Dental Clinic, Robert Wood 
Johnson Dental Clinic or your own office. 
Treatment and services offered include 
dental exams, fluoride treatments, x-rays, 
emergency care, referrals, oral healthcare 
instruction, and free oral hygiene kits. 
Dentists can receive up to 3 CE credit 
hours for volunteering. Please contact Dr. 
Cavan Brunsden for information on volun-
teering for this event.

Nature’s

Perfection,

Reflected in

Beauty and

Strength

Kuwata Pan Dent Dental Laboratory
30 Columbia Turnpike Florham Park, NJ 07932

Telephone: 877-377-4455

E-mail: kpd@kuwatapandent.com

www.kuwatapandent.com

F o r  R e s t o r a t i o n s  t h a t  S u p p o r t  N a t u r e

C a l l  8 7 7 - 3 7 7 - 4 4 5 5

Continued on page 3
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(10/1/05-10/31/05)
Checking 25,233.09 23,190.98
Money Market 58,400.38 58,461.88
TOTAL 83,633.47 81,652.86

P&L STATEMENT CHECKING ACCOUNT
(10/1/05-10/31/05)

INCOME
Cont. Educ. Inc  7,885.00
Corp Spon C.Ed.  6,780.00
Corp Spon Mtngs  490.00
Corp Spon Newsl  200.00
Dues  1,577.50
Interest  4.28
Mentor Comm Inc  2,005.00
Total Income  18,941.78

EXPENSES
Cont. Educ. Exp  6,693.76
 Lecturer Fees  5,500.00
 Total Cont. Ed. Exp  12,193.76
Dinnermeetings  6368.44
Execcomdinner  533.84
Executive Secretary  600.00
Insurance  398.34
Office Supplies  227.57
Postage  313.00
Secretarial  110.00
Telephone  238.94
Total Expenses  20,983.89
OVERALL TOTAL  (2,042.11)
 

P&L MONEY MARKET ACCOUNT
(10/1/05-10/31/05)

INCOME
Interest  61.50
TOTAL INCOME  61.50

EXPENSES
TOTAL EXPENSES  0.00
OVERALL TOTAL  61.50

Detailed Treasurer’s Report 
October 31, 2005 
James Courey, DDS

MCDS Board of Trustees Report  Continued from page 2

New Business
Following a discussion on ways to attract new members to organized dentistry, and 
specifically to serve on the Board, a committee consisting of Drs. Leizer, Glickman, 
Brunsden, Villa, Rosen, Lawson and Ibrahim will investigate ways to recruit new 
members.
Dr. Lawson announced that he will not serve two years as Acting President and Presi-
dent, but will step down after completing this year. The Nominating Committee will 
take this into consideration when it makes its recommendations to the Board at the 
January Board meeting.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mark Vitale

     Dental Specialist seeks office 
space in previously existing office 
(with or without equipment) or 
in exisiting office in either East 
Brunswick or New Brunswick.

Please contact Dr. Blume at  
732-995-2496 or  

OBTUR8RMOM@aol.com.

Attention MCDS Members
Anyone who is interested in 

providing pro bono emergency 
dental care for victims of Hur-
ricane Katrina who have been 
resettled in Middlesex County, 

please call Marlene at 
732-238-1255

For more depth on NJDA 
issues, read the 

UUNNLLIIKKEELLYY HHEERROOEESS AANNDD NNEEWW JJEERRSSEEYY::
PPEERRFFEECCTT TTOOGGEETTHHEERR

OOnn aa ssccoorrcchhiinngg hhoott ddaayy iinn JJuunnee ooff 11777788,, aa ffaalllleenn RReevvoolluuttiioonnaarryy WWaarr ssoollddiieerr’’ss wwiiffee hheellppeedd aann
uunnddeerrmmaannnneedd rreeggiimmeenntt bbyy llooaaddiinngg ccaannoonnss aanndd ppaassssiinngg oouutt wwaatteerr.. OOnn tthhaatt ddaayy,, aatt tthhee BBaattttllee ooff
MMoonnmmoouutthh,, tthhee lleeggeenndd ooff MMoollllyy PPiittcchheerr wwaass bboorrnn.. SShhee rreeccooggnniizzeedd tthhaatt vvoolluunntteeeerr aaccttiioonn wwaass
nneeeeddeedd ttoo ssaavvee lliivveess aanndd sshhee iinnssttiinnccttiivveellyy aacctteedd.. NNooww,, nneeaarrllyy 222288 yyeeaarrss llaatteerr,, tthhee
uunnddeerrpprriivviilleeggeedd cchhiillddrreenn ooff oouurr ssttaattee aarree llooookkiinngg ffoorr yyoouu ttoo bbee tthheeiirr uunnlliikkeellyy hheerrooeess.. WWiillll yyoouu
hheeeedd tthhee ccaallll??

GGIIVVEE KKIIDDSS AA SSMMIILLEE DDAAYY
FFRRIIDDAAYY,, FFEEBBRRUUAARRYY 33,, 22000066

NNJJDDAA wwiillll oonnccee aaggaaiinn nneeeedd yyoouurr hheellpp ttoo rreeaacchh aass mmaannyy cchhiillddrreenn aass ppoossssiibbllee iinn NNeeww JJeerrsseeyy
wwhhoo aarree iinn nneeeedd ooff ddeennttaall ccaarree.. YYoouu ccaann eeiitthheerr vvoolluunntteeeerr aatt oonnee ooff tthhee mmaannyy ppuubblliicc ssiitteess
tthhrroouugghhoouutt tthhee ssttaattee,, oorr uussee yyoouurr oowwnn ooffffiiccee aass aa pprriivvaattee ssiittee.. DDeennttiissttss,, aauuxxiilliiaarriieess aanndd ssttaaffff
wwhhoo wwiisshh ttoo vvoolluunntteeeerr hhaavvee ttwwoo eeaassyy wwaayyss ttoo rreeggiisstteerr ttoo ppaarrttiicciippaattee::

11.. GGoo ttoo wwwwww..nnjjddaa..oorrgg//ggkkaass aanndd ddoowwnnllooaadd aa vvoolluunntteeeerr rreeggiissttrraattiioonn ffoorrmm ((bbeeggiinnnniinngg
NNoovveemmbbeerr 11,, 22000055))

22.. CCaallll oouurr GGiivvee KKiiddss AA SSmmiillee HHoottlliinnee aatt ((888888)) 557766--99227788,, lleeaavvee yyoouurr nnaammee aanndd aa ffaaxx oorr
eemmaaiill aaddddrreessss aanndd wwee’’llll sseenndd yyoouu aa rreeggiissttrraattiioonn ffoorrmm ((bbeeggiinnnniinngg NNoovveemmbbeerr 11,, 22000055))

DDEENNTTIISSTTSS,, HHYYGGIIEENNIISSTTSS AANNDD AASSSSIISSTTAANNTTSS
RREECCEEIIVVEE UUPP TTOO 33 CCEE CCRREEDDIITT HHOOUURRSS FFOORR VVOOLLUUNNTTEEEERRIINNGG
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MCDS Induction of New Life Members
The following MCDS members have achieved life membership this year. They have shown a steadfast dedication to their profes-
sion and organized dentistry over their careers. They will be formally inducted as life members at this month’s dinner meeting. Each 
new life member was asked to submit biographical information that is included below, recognizing that such limited space cannot do 
justice to all of their professional and personal achievements.

Robert J. Benzell
Dr. Robert J. Benzell was born in Scranton, PA, and he attended Virginia Polytechnic Institute where he received an Honorary 

B.S. in 1961. After earning his D.M.D. from New Jersey College of Medicine and Dentistry in 1965, Dr. Benzell served in the Army 
from 1965-1968. While in the Army, he served as Commanding Officer and Chief of Dental Clinic in Wildflecken, Germany. After 
his military discharge in 1969, he entered private practice. 

In addition to his tri-partite memberships, Dr. Benzell is also a member of the American Academy of Implant Dentistry, AGD, 
American Academy of Hypnosis, Royal Society of Health, Military Surgeons of the United States, Federation of Prosthetic Den-
tistry, American Endodontic Society, American Analgesia Society, Psi Omega Fraternity (Grand Master) and the American Academy 
of Dental Practice Administration. He has served as the Director of Education for the American Cancer Society.

Dr. Benzell has pursued numerous areas of advanced studies, including occlusion and gnathology, and has completed all 5 levels 
of training at the Pankey Institute. He is an international lecturer and has authored articles in many professional journals.

Dr. Robert J. Benzell is currently practicing part-time in Jersey City and Somerville and when not practicing, he enjoys travel-
ing and playing golf in Florida and Arizona. He resides in Aberdeen, NJ, Ft. Lauderdale, FL and Tuscon, AZ with wife Regina. 
They have 2 children: Kimberly, who is a Supervisor for the Woodbridge School District, and Todd, who works for ILX in Tuscon, 
Arizona.

Mervin Kroop
Dr. Mervin Kroop was born in Brooklyn, NY in 1940. He received his undergraduate training at the University of Pennsylvania, 

and graduated from their dental school in 1964 with a D.D.S.. He subsequently pursued his post-graduate training at the Graduate 
School of Medicine at the University of Pennsylvania and in 1968, received his certificate in Endodontics. In between his dental 
school training and post-graduate education, Dr. Kroop served in the Army where he was stationed at Fort Rucker, Alabama and 
Fort Gordon, Georgia. He served as chief of a dental clinic at Fort Gordon for several months.

Dr. Kroop has been in private practice with the Mid Jersey Endodontic Group since 1968, and taught at the University of Pennsyl-
vania School of Dental Medicine from 1975-80. He received his Diplomate status from the American Board of Endodontics in 1973, 
and is a Life Member of the American Association of Endodontists. In addition, Dr. Kroop served as the representative of the NJ 
Society of Endodontists to the State Peer Review Committee in the early 1980s.

Currently, Dr. Kroop resides in North Brunswick, NJ with his wife Gail. They have three children, Tracy, Philip and Jeffrey, and 

two grandchildren.

John P. Petrocelli
Dr. John P. Petrocelli was born in 1940 in Brooklyn, New York. After graduating from St. John’s University, Brooklyn, NY with 

a B.S. in Chemistry in 1961, Dr. Petrocelli attended New Jersey Dental School (Predecessor of UMDNJ). He earned his DMD in 
1965.

After graduating from dental school, Dr. Petrocelli joined the Air Force, where he served as a Captain, Dental Service at Dyess 
Air Force Base, Texas for the entire term of service.

Dr. Petrocelli has been a member of the Academy of General Dentistry for 30 years and the Brunswick Dental Study Club for 20 
years. He is also a 20 year member and Past President of the New Brunswick Exchange Club. In addition, Dr. Petrocelli was a Past 
President of the Brunswick Dental Study Club.

Dr. John P. Petrocelli, DMD currently resides in Bridgewater, NJ with his wife Jean. They have 5 children: Mark, Matthew, Jo-

anna, Peter, Daniel, and 3 grandchildren: Yasmine, Giulio, Eva. 

Gene Harnick
Dr. Gene A. Harnick is engaged in the active practice of general dentistry in the Parlin section of Woodbridge. He graduated from 

NYU Dental School in 1966. (Editors’ Note:  The source for Dr. Harnicks’ biographical information was the ADA Member direc-

tory).

November Featured Speaker Dr. Keith Rossein (center) 
with MCDS Acting President Dr. Stephen Lawson (left) and 

MCDS Program Chairperson Dr. Scott Galkin (right)

Dr. Scott Galkin and Dr. Stephen Lawson help welcome our  
newest members

STATE BOARD OF DENTISTRY REPORT
A new Public Member on the State Board of Dentistry, Karen Golding, was appointed. The Medical Board is reviewing 
the information NJDA provided from AAOMS concerning dual medicine/dentist licensees who administer general an-
esthesia and it appears that the Medical Board is likely to defer to the Dental Board. The Nurse Cullen issue has started 
to move forward. Dentists are expected to be fingerprinted digitally and have criminal background checks in 2007. A 
request has been made to the State Board for some CE credits or a waiver for dentists who participate in Donated Dental 
Services (DDS) in treating a patient. The Board adopted one hour of a waiver of a requirement for each patient in a 
biennial year up to three hours. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Dr. August D. Pellegrini
Repairs were being made to the Association headquarters building. Dr. Bernie McDermott lost his bid for ADA Presi-
dent-Elect. The first vote ended in a tie. He lost on the second ballot. NJDA sponsored a luncheon for Senior students at 
UMDNJ – Dental School and we were there when they took their NERBs. Dr. Thomas Rossi, Chairman of the Council 
on Dental Education. requested that the Task Force to Deal with the Dental Hygienist and Dental Assistant Shortage 
be terminate because the council has undertaken the duties and responsibilities of that Task Force. A few weeks ago 
NJDA received a phone call from NBC to participate on a live debate on the Today Show on fluoridation. Dr. Pellegrini 
felt that Dr. Frank Graham should be our spokesperson. Dr. Paul Gilbert was to be the opposition, however, Dr. Gilbert 
withdrew and the debate was called off. They had a doctor from New York and an attorney speak on the show. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR & LEGAL COUNSEL’S REPORT – Mr. Meisel 
There will not be an ADA dues increase this year. The reserves were over 40% and next year the $30.00 assessment 
will terminate. The AGD contract for administrative services has just been signed by Dr. Pellegrini. The AGD is pleased 
with the service they are receiving and they are interested in continuing. We proposed an increase in the administrative 
fee from $48,000 to $50,000. Other than the fee increase, the agreement is exactly the same as last year. A motion was 
passed unanimously. There is again a net increase in membership and there are still applications that are being pro-
cessed. The Resource Manual is in the process of being revised and is in draft form. We have incorporated into it the 
questions we have received over the last eight (8) years and hope that is far more valuable to our members and when 
completed will be distributed to all members via hard copy or online.
NEW BUSINESS
Dr. Harris Colton, former NJDA Past President, asked to the Board of Trustees to endorse his candidacy for Second Vice 
President of the ADA. The vote was unanimous. 
Dr. Barbara Rich reported on ADEX. She announced that the National Licensure Board of Trustees is implementing 
ADEX as we speak. At the State Board meeting an applicant was denied based on his PGY-1 license. Dr. Frank Gra-
ham added that originally PGY-1 was an alternate pathway and pointed out that both the New York and California State 
Boards and State societies are fighting over PGY-1.

NJDA Noteworthy News

Dr. Robert Ashmen named MCDS Program Chairperson for 2006-07 season
Dr. Robert Ashmen, a periodontist in North Brunswick and MCDS’s representative to NJDA’s Council on Dental 

Education, has been named MCDS Program Chair for the fall 2006 to spring 2007 season. 
Dr. Ashmen received his DMD from the University of Pennsylvania School of Dental Medicine, completed a GPR 

at Robert Wood Johnson University Hospital and received his specialty training and certificate in Periodontics from 
UMDNJ.


